March 28, 1944.

Mr. Raymond Nichols, Chancellor's Office.

Dear Ray:

I am sending you a letter from Mr. J. Gyulay, Jr., of the Wallace & Tiernan Sales Corporation. I talked with you over the phone the other day concerning the break down in our chlorinator equipment. His letter is self-explanatory, and my remarks to you suggested that we provide ourselves with this equipment.

This chlorinator can be used in a newer and improved plant should we see fit to either build a new pool or repair this one. There will not be a cent wasted. In fact, there will be money saved because they will allow the labor and material used for the patching of this old one against this new equipment. We have sufficient money to take care of this expenditure.

If we had time to go back over our expenditures on this old chlorinator for the past two years it would be something to think about. In my conversation with Mr. Gyulay, he told me that the Wallace-Tiernan people figure the life of any chlorinator is ten years. After that they compare it to an old man past eighty.

After studying the problem, will you kindly let me know your findings at your earliest convenience so that we may move forward?

Sinceredy yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH Enc.